
 

  
 

Introduction 

Under section 22 (5) of the Protected Disclosures Act 2014, as amended, each public 

body is required to publish an annual report outlining the number of protected 

disclosures received in the previous year and the action taken (if any). This report 

must not result in the identification of persons making a protected disclosure. This 

report covers the period of 1 January to 31 December 2023. 

Internal channel 

In line with the Protected Disclosures Act 2014, as amended, the Digital Hub 

Development Agency (DHDA) has an internal reporting channel and procedure for 

workers to make a protected disclosure. No protected disclosures were received 

internally in 2023 (see following page). 



 
 

 



 
 

 


